Jefferson Booster Club Minutes April 11, 2016

Attending:

Greta McChesney, Jim Miller, Carrie Steimer, Chris Deam, Jane Pike, Rick Pike, Joni Culver

Jim Miller called the meeting to order at 6:00pm

Secretary's Report:

There was no copies to hand out so waiting to accept the March Secretary report at the next meeting.

Treasurers Report:

Jim Miller went over the report. Jane Pike motion to accept the treasurer's report, Carrie Steimer seconded the motion. Motion carried.

Coaches Comments:

No Coaches

Activities Directors Report:

Trivia night is next Saturday. Everything is set with the Elks club for the night. Already looking into next year. 19-20 paid teams, might have more at the door. Silent auction and give a ways.

Signing day for senior athletes is set for next Thursday at 3:15.

Chris talked about getting a square credit card reader to use at trivia night and for memberships. Joni Culver is looking into this for Chris.

A new score board was purchased for the soccer field.

Correspondence:

Thank you letter to Booster Club from Richard Struve Jr.

Check to Booster Club in the amount of \$100 from Modern Woodmen on behalf of Sue Hennick.

Volleyball coaches thanked the booster club for opening up the concession stand during their first age group tournament.

Carrie Steimer thanked the Booster Club and Sue for suppling the popcorn for the PTSA Talent Show.

Concession Stand Report:

Volunteer Hours for the month of March 185 Indoor stand is closed for the season Volleyball tourney brought in just under \$4,000 Student Council Olympics was a bust.

Old Business:

Kingston Contract – Matt Dunbar said the contract is on the agenda for the April Board of Education's meeting.

Greta McChesney attended the Farner-Bocken product show on April 8th. She reported on some of the new product she saw that she thinks would go over well in the concession stands. She is putting together pricing on these new products and will have a report ready for the next meeting.

The total donation to the Jefferson Athletic Department for the 2015-2016 school year was \$100,400.00.

New Business:

Hall of Fame Committee/Nominees: Table this until next year.

Booster Club would like to have a Concession Stand clean up day in June at Kingston.

Carrie Steimer is running the baseball concession stand this summer and asked for guidelines for the stand managers to follow. She also reported that the deadbolt lock on the stand is very hard to lock and unlock and would like to get this replaced before the baseball season starts.

Election for 2016/17 Booster Club Officers:

Carrie Steimer motion to have the following people as Booster Club Officers for the 2016/17 school year.

Jim Miller - President
Greta McChesney - Vice President
Joni Culver - Treasurer
Stacy Wallingford – Secretary
Jane Pike seconded the motion. Motion carried.

Joni Culver brought up that we should try and get the SCRIPT's donation of 3% off of the product the concessions stands buy from Fairway.

Next booster club meeting is Monday May 9th at 7:00pm in the IMC. Rick Pike motion to adjourn the meeting. Carrie Steimer second. Motion carried.

Respectfully Submitted Greta McChesney Secretary